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2007Tribal Enrollment Is Currently At 3,485 Enrolled Members

NOTICE OF ELECTION

Karuk Tribe of California

NOTICE IS HERBY GIVEN that on Tuesday, November 6, 2007, the 
Karuk Tribe of California will conduct a Tribal Election. Polling places will be 
open from 7:00 am to 7:00 pm at the following locations:

Subject Matter of Elections:         Council Positions:
 Chair Person   4 YEAR TERM    2007-2011

 Secretary  4 YEAR TERM    2007-2011

 Member At Large 4 YEAR TERM    2007-2011

ABSENTEE BALLOTS: Requests for absentee ballots must be
 submitted in writing with a return address to:

 VOTER’S REGISTRATION OFFICE
 PO BOX 815
 HAPPY CAMP, CA  96039

All requests for absentee ballots must contain his/her signature and be verified by one of the following three methods:

1) by notary public
2) by two eligible voters of the Karuk Tribe of California
3) by providing a copy of State, Federal or Tribal I.D. card with signature

It is highly recommended that absentee ballot requests be received by the Voter’s Registration Office in a timely manner 
for those members who live outside the aboriginal territory, due to the amount of time it takes for the mail to reach Happy 
Camp. No phone calls or faxes will be accepted according to the Tribal Election Ordinance, Section 16 B.

For more information we encourage you to call the Voter’s Registration Office at (800) 50-KARUK or (530)493-1600, 
ext. 2014 or 2057.

~ The People’s Center next to the “Old Elementary School Gym” 64236 Second Ave.

~ Yreka Karuk  Conference Room, 1519 South Oregon Street

~ Orleans Community Center, 39051 Hwy 96

TO BE ELIGIBLE TO VOTE: All members of the Karuk Tribe who are 
eighteen years of age and over who have registered with the Karuk Voter’s 
Registration Office shall have the right to vote.

CANDIDATE ELIGIBILITY REQUIREMENT AND PETITIONS: will 
be available on Monday, June 18, 2007 at the Tribal Administration Building in 
Happy Camp, The Karuk Medical Clinic Buildings in Yreka and Orleans and the 
Karuk Tribe Housing Authority Offices in Yreka and Happy Camp. 

Nominating petitions, proof of residency, fingerprints and $50.00 filing 
fee must be returned to the Voter’s Registration Office located in the Tribal 
Administrative Office in Happy Camp no later than August 7, 2007 at 5:00 pm. June 23, 2007

Details on Page 7
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Chairman’s Corner

Arch Super, Tribal Chairman

Ayukii, Yaxa, pananukyaavichvansas takun 
chuuputi pa ararahih.  Tanixxuti, koovura pa araaras 
pananu chuupitiheesh pa araarahih.  Kukkuum tani piip 
pa araarahih uum pananu aaniv.  Chi nuu itapeesh pananu 
araarahih.  Hello, look, our workers they are talking the 
Indian language. I think all the Karuks, we be talking 
our Indian language.  Again I say, the language is our 
medicine. Let’s be learning our Indian language.

This quarter of Tribal business has been the usual 
busy.  Most business has been with inter-office operations.  
I work on a daily basis with staff, program directors 
and open door policy with our General Membership.  I 
continue to encourage Tribal Membership to call, email 
or stop by to see your Tribal Leadership.  Direct contact/
communication goes a long way.  We definitely like 
to hear of the things that you would like to see in the 
editions of the Tribal Newsletters.

Northern California Tribal Courts Coalition 
(NCTCC) – Our Karuk Tribal Court continues to meet 
quarterly with a group of local Tribal Courts.  The 
group consists of tribes such as Hupa, Yurok, Klamath, 
Redding Rancheria, etc.  Our Administrators, Judges 
and Tribal Councils share, support and continue to 
strengthen our Tribal Court Systems.

Klamath-Trinity School District - Staff and Tribal 
Council are trying to work with the Klamath – Trinity 
School District to ensure a budget for the Indian 
Education Program in Hupa.  The Program includes 
Native languages for the Hupa and Yurok tribes and 
we are also trying to include the Karuk language for 
our members and descendants in that area.  Education 
Coordinator, Jennifer Goodwin; Compliance Specialist, 
Erin Hillman; Council; Florence Conrad and I have 
attended a couple of meetings to advocate for the Karuk 
language and the continuance of the Indian Education 
Program for that district.

Karuk CASA Program – Our CASA program continues 
to strive for the advocacy of our Tribal Members and 
Descendants of the Karuk Tribe.  Kayla Super is the new 
CASA coordinator.  The program has meetings with staff 
and Tribal Council to ensure services and resources.  
Support and input to the Karuk CASA Program is always 
well appreciated.  Keep an eye out for ongoing activities 
and fund raisers.

Talking Circle – a group of Tribal Members in the Yreka 
area have had three Talking Circles (Chuupha unuhyaach).  
The attendees consisted of around 20 Tribal Members 
and a couple of Tribal Council Members.  The forum 
had been set up to have a talking circle with questions, 
concerns and interest in the Karuk Tribal Government 

and Operations.  
Par t ic ipa t ion 
has been good 
and we hope to 
continue and 
also extend 
to the Happy 
Camp and 
Orleans areas.  
We encourage 
Tribal Members 
to call the Tribal 
Chairman and 
Tribal Council 
with your 
thoughts on a 
Talking Circle.

Education Committee – We have meetings every other 
month with the Education Committee.  The Education 
Committee works with the Education Coordinator, 
Jennifer Goodwin on the budget and planning of Higher 
Education for all Tribal Members.  The Program has 
helped a lot of Members.  We encourage Education 
participants to write summarizes to the Karuk Newsletter 
and also if members have questions about the programs, 
please write or email us.

BIA / Probate – Our Self Governance office has been 
working with the State and Federal BIA offices to 
implement a Probate Code and Department to operate in 
our Tribal Administrative Office in Happy Camp.  Then 
we would be able to do our own Probates locally.  It 
would be another big step that the Karuk Tribe has taken 
to continue Self Governance for the Karuk People.

KTHA Planning Session – the Tribal Council and 
the Karuk Tribal Housing Authority had their annual 
Planning Session for the Operation of Tribal Housing, 
the session was held in Canyonville, OR.  The session 
discussed budget, policies and implementation for Social 
Services, Peacemaking and Tribal Courts role with the 
Tribe and Tribal Housing.  If Members have questions, 
concerns and ideas with Tribal Housing, please get in 
touch with us.

Signing Title IV-E Agreement - The Karuk Tribe had 
a special Signing Event with the California Department 
of Social Services.  The Tribe has been working with 
the State of California for the past three to five years on 
getting the Title IV-E agreement developed and signed.  
Title IV-E is the Foster Funding sources that are passed 
through the State offices.  Through our Self Governance 
status and knowledge and operations of Indian Child 

Chairman Super in Washington DC
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Welfare, we were able to get this funding to come directly 
to the Tribe.  We are the first Tribe in the State of California 
to accomplish this endeavor.  Many thanks go to our staff, 
attorneys, members, and Tribal Council that have been 
involved with the process.

BIA Budget Meeting - Our Self Governance Director, Mr. 
Hector Garcia and I  attended the quarterly BIA budget 
meeting that was held in Washington DC.  The agenda for 
the Budget Consortium was for Law Enforcement for Tribes.  
The Karuk Tribe does not have Tribal Law Enforcement, so 
we were able to express our issues with monies for Natural 
Resources and for the Federal Government to allow the Karuk 
Tribe to maintain it’s own Forest Management.  Reports 
on this meeting can be reviewed in our Self Governance 
Office.  We were also able to do some communicating with 
Senator Feinstein’s and Boxer’s offices;  the Department 
of Interior, Arch Wells; Congressmen Herger’s office; the 
newly appointed Assistant Secretary, Carl Artmen;  Senator 
Byron Dorgan; NIGC office, John Hay; on issues with Tribal 
Housing, Dam issues, Fee to Trust land issues, Tribal Gaming,  
Economic Development.  The direct contact with the Federal 
Offices and Staffers enhance the communications with the 
Karuk Tribe.  It’s easier if these Federal Offices remember 
the Karuk Tribe.

Gaming report – We met with the NIGC attorney John Hay 
while in DC.  Unfortunately, we are currently at a stand still.  
Our last proposal is still on his desk.  Mr. Hay has been away 
from his desk quite often for the past three months.  He did 
state that he had another attorney that will be reviewing our 

proposal.  He did not have a date that he could predict determination.  The only thing we know at this time, is that our 
possibilities for a positive determination is not denied.  We just have some more time that we have to wait. We will 
keep the membership informed.

OVERALL  Tribal business has been staying busy.  I always encourage our Tribal Membership to write, email, call 
or come and see your Tribal Council with any issues and concerns.  Whatever way we can address these issues and 
concerns, we will always try.  If you have a specific director, Council Member or Staff Member that you wish to get in 
touch with, please do so.

Yootva, (thank you ) Suva nik. (see you later)

Tribal Secretary Florrine Super is 
awaiting the happy event of the birth of 
her baby. Notes from the Secretary will 
resume after her Maternity Leave.

Notes from the Secretary:
Florrine Super, Tribal Secretary,

 is on Maternity Leave.
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  � State Reaches Historic Agreement On Child Welfare Services 
With The Karuk Tribe Of California

Happy Camp, CA:  The Interim Director of 
the California Department of Social Services (CDSS) 
joined leaders of the Karuk Tribe of California in the 
tribe’s ancestral territory town of Happy Camp today, 
to announce an agreement which will provide funding 
to the tribe for eligible child welfare services involving 
Karuk children and families under the jurisdiction of the 
Children’s Division of the Karuk Tribal Court. 

This agreement, the first of its kind in California, 
will allow the Karuk Tribe to independently provide 
funding for services including foster care, independent 
living and adoption assistance payments.  These services 
traditionally are provided by individual 
counties with the use of Federal Title IV-E 
funding. 

“This historic agreement recognizes 
and supports the sovereign right of the 
Karuk people to provide for the welfare of 
their children,” said Cliff Allenby, Interim 
Director of the CDSS, “We hope this is the 
first in a long line of child welfare agreements 
with tribes across the State.”

Governor Schwarzenegger’s proposed 
budget supports the agreement with the 
Karuk Tribe through provisions which 
would allocate State Funding to the tribe 
to finance child welfare services. The state 
funding will ensure that child welfare services 
allocations in counties affected by the agreement 
will not change in the coming fiscal year.

 “The signing of this historic agreement is a 
testament of the commitment of the Karuk Tribe 
to access funding for child welfare services,” 
added Interim Director Allenby, “Accessing 
funding for foster care and adoption services is 
critical to implement appropriate and effective 
child welfare services in Indian nations.”

The Karuk Tribe established its court in November 
2003 and has since focused primarily on hearing child 
welfare cases involving tribal families.  Arch Super, 
Chairman of the Karuk Tribe of California, noted: “It is 
a major accomplishment to finally be able to access the 
same funding that counties receive to support the Karuk 
Tribe’s child welfare program and foster families.”

The Karuk Tribe, the second largest Indian tribe 
in the State by population, is located in Northwestern 
California.  Traditional lands lie just south of the Oregon 

border and extend generally west 
from Interstate 5.  Currently, tribal 
lands encompass approximately 
1,100 acres in both Siskiyou and 
Humboldt Counties.

The agreement was signed 
today by Chairman Super and 
CDSS Interim Director Allenby.  
Also present were members of the 
Karuk Tribal Council, staff of the 
CDSS that have been involved in 
the negotiations of the agreement, and other invitees.

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

March 14, 2007

PRESS RELEASE

Front Row Left to Right:  Elizabeth Sandovol (State Attorney), Alvis 
Johnson (Council Member, Karuk Tribe), Arch Super (Chairman, 
Karuk Tribe), April Attebury (Karuk Tribal Court), Cliff Allenby 
(Director, CA DSS), Sonny Davis (Council Member, Karuk Tribe).
Back Row Left to Right:  Francine Bremer (State Attorney), Teresa 
Contreras (Bureau Chief, Child Welfare Policy & Program Develop., 
CA DSS), Daniel Pratt (Social Worker III, Karuk Tribe), Stephanie 
Dolan (Karuk Tribal Attorney), Kevin Gaines (Deputy Director, Local 
Gov’t & Community Relations, CA DSS), Leeon Hillman (Treasurer, 
Karuk Tribe), Florence Conrad (Council Member, Karuk Tribe). 
Council Members Not Pictured: Leaf Hillman, Florrine Super, Roy 
Arwood, Robert Goodwin.

Arch Super, Chairman, Karuk Tribe
Cliff Allenby, Director, California Department of Social Services
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Karuk Community Loan Fund

James Berry, CFO, Karuk Community Development Corporation

On April 5th, the Karuk Community Loan Fund, Incorporated, held its first official board meeting.  In the presence 
of Karuk Tribe Housing Authority Board Member, Verna Reece, the following individuals were sworn in as Board 
Members of the Karuk Community Loan Fund, Inc:  James Burcell, Robert Goodwin, Edwin Davenport, Ellen Johnson, 
Tina Britton-deCoux, and James Berry.  James Cook was absent, but will be sworn in at a later meeting.

The following members were voted in as the Executive Officers of the corporation:

  James Burcell, President

  Robert Goodwin, Vice President

  Edwin Davenport, Secretary

  Tina Britton-deCoux, Treasurer

The new board will be establishing new lending guidelines and 
formally setting new sub-committees.  Once operating, the Karuk 
Community Loan Fund will be able to offer real estate loan products to 
tribal and community members in the service area.  Eventually at a later 

date, the Loan Fund will also be able to offer business loan products.

The Board of the Karuk Community Loan Fund, 
Inc. looks forward to the opportunity of providing its 
services to the Tribe and community. 

Karuk Community Loan Fund, Inc., 
Board of Directors

L-R: James Burcell, President; Robert Goodwin, Vice Presi-
dent; James Berry, Member; Tina Britton-deCoux, Treasurer, 

Ellen Johnson, Member; Edwin Davenport, Secretary.

Swearing in of KCLF Board

Karuk Tribe Grants Department Update

 The Grants Office has had a busy winter planning for and beginning to write two large grants that will be 
submitted this spring.  The first, our five year Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) grant, provides 
staffing and general support for the Karuk Tribal Health Program.  The grant is due May 4 and has been Hester’s 
primary project of late.  Meanwhile, Rick has been working on an Indian Community Development Block Grant 
(ICDBG) that is funded by the Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD).  This year’s block grant will 
provide funding for the expansion of clinic and administration space in Happy Camp.  Rick is taking the lead on this 
grant, which is due June 1.

 Hester is in the process of updating our funding request to the Cheney Foundation in hopes of obtaining 
support for a generator to operate the clinic and administration offices in Happy Camp.  

 Rick and Hester have met with Tribal Council regarding Rick’s draft Strategic Plan and developed next steps 
for receiving input from the Tribal Membership.  The plan is currently available on the Tribe’s website.  Please let our 
office know what you think of it.  We will also have copies of the plan at the Tribal Reunion on June 23 for you to 
review and comment on.

 Other projects we have been working on include:  a grant to the Economic Development Administration, 
a Native American Graves Protection and Repatriation Act (NAGPRA) grant, an Institute of Museum and Library 
Services (IMLS) grant for the People’s Center, and a grant to support our talented basketweavers.

 If you have questions, please stop by the grants office or give us a call at 493-1600, ext. 2021.
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Featured Housing Unit

The Karuk Tribe Housing Authority will be 
featuring a Housing unit in each Tribal Newsletter.  
This will allow you to see the homes that K.T.H.A. 
has been providing for our tribal members.   

Our first feature, is the home of Paula McCarthy, 
she currently resides within the Happy Camp Elders 
Community.  She has lived within the KTHA 
community since June 2001.  She has mentioned that 
the homes are very nice and she enjoys her home very 
much.  Her and her family are glad she is part if the KTHA community.  Paula lives close to the many places that she 
continually volunteers: the K.C.D.C. Office, the People’s Center, and the Administration Office.  Paula has worked 
with the Karuk Tribe in many capacities: she began working for the Karuk Tribe when we were in the process of 
being federally recognized.  She has served on the Karuk Tribal Council for 11 years, she has worked for the Karuk 
Tribe in the Health/ Administration offices for 8 years, and she is currently a KTHA Housing Board member and 
has been for 8 years.  She is also part of the very important cultural aspect of the Karuk Tribe the Basket Weavers 
Gathering Program.  Thank you Paula; for allowing KTHA to share this information with our tribal members and 
most of all Paula for being part of the Karuk Tribe Housing Authority Community and a Housing Board member.    

Be sure to look for the next KTHA feature.  

Housing News
Sami Jo Difuntorum, Executive Director

I am pleased to announce the Karuk Tribe Housing Authority (KTHA) has selected an Operations Manager.  
Cyd Ann (Harrie) Escobar, whom many know simply as “Poopsie” has accepted the position.  She has worked for 
the Karuk Tribe Housing Authority for eleven years in the Yreka office in the position of Tenant Relations Officer.  
Ann has twice received the KTHA Employee of the Year award for her exceptional customer service.  We are all very 
excited that Ann has chosen this career path and have full faith that she will do an outstanding job.

In March, the Karuk Tribe Housing Authority conducted our tenth annual planning meeting.  Highlights of the 
upcoming program year include:

Direct Loan Program – KTHA loans money to low income first time homebuyers in Humboldt and Siskiyou 
Counties at 4% interest.  We currently have 17 loans obligated to Karuk Tribal members totaling $ 1,318,770.65.  
We still have money to loan!  If you are interested, please contact Eddie Davenport at (530) 493-5434 for more 
information.  There is no cut off date for applying, we accept applications all year.

During the next construction season, we hope to build more homes on Tribal land for homebuyers.  We plan to 
build in Orleans, Yreka, and Happy Camp.  If you are interested buying a home on Tribal land, call any of our offices 
for details.  There is no application deadline, you can apply any time.

During the 2006/2007 school year, we provided $106,568 in rental assistance to thirty-two Karuk Tribal 
members attending college or universities.   This program is a grant and can help with rent up to $400 per month.  
For information on applications, please contact Jennifer Goodwin at 530 493 1600 or Lori Arwood at 530 493 5434.  
Complete applications must be received by August 1 each year in order to be considered.

KTHA has funding available for home replacement grants.  We are able to provide limited grants to Tribal 
members in Humboldt and Siskiyou Counties to purchase replacement homes.  For more information, please contact 
Sami Difuntorum at (530) 493-5434.   We have provided replacement homes for three Tribal members and have three 
more in progress.  We accept applications for this program all year.

The KTHA currently manages 172 units of affordable housing on Tribal land.  We have three Tribal housing 
communities in Orleans, Happy Camp, and Yreka.  We hope to purchase property and build more Tribal homes in 
communities such as Forks of Salmon and Somes Bar.  

KTHA’s Featured home - Paula McCarthy’s
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Happy Camp, California

Contact Information:

(800) 50-KARUK or (530) 493-1600

64236 Second Avenue or P.O. Box 1016

Happy Camp, California  96039

Motel/Campground Information:

◊ Klamath Inn Motel (530) 493-2860

◊ Klamath River RV Park/Campsites (530) 493-5377

◊ Bigfoot RV Park & Cabins (530) 493-2884 or www.thehappycamp.com

◊ Klamath River Resort Inn (530) 493-2735 or www.klamathriverresortinn.com

◊ Forest Lodge Motel (530) 493-5296 or www.forestlodgemotel.net

◊ Elk Creek Campground/RV Park (530) 493-2208 or www.elkcreekcampground.com 

This is a drug and alcohol free event.

The Karuk Tribe of California and its insurers are not responsible for thefts, accidents, or injuries.

Traditional Salmon and Acorn Soup Dinner
will Be Served  at 3:30 PM

• Games for Kids & Adults

• Demonstration Dances

• 5K Fun Run / 3K Fun Walk

• Open Horseshoe Tournament

• Open Outdoor Volleyball Games

• Vendors

• Card Games

•  Health Fair

• Staff Information Booths

• Honor Our Full-Blooded Karuk 
Tribal Members & Elders

 Event Schedule Coming Soon to 
           www.karuk.us
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Featured Positions…
~ Dental Director
~  Clinic Physician(s)
~  Family Nurse Practitioner(s)
~  Dentists

All Interested Candidates:
~  Visit us online at www.karuk.us
~  Call Human Resources (530) 493-1600
~  Email: sspence@karuk.us

All Karuk Tribal Health Facilities are fully accredited by the Joint Commission on Accreditation of Health Care Organizations (JCAHO).

Location: Yreka, California (pronounced Y-reeka), has been designated as 48th in the top one 
hundred small communities in the United States.  Yreka is a quiet little city located in an area rich in 
history and generous in natural resources; the valley is abundant in its intrinsic beauty and enjoys the 
diversity of all four seasons.  Close at hand are recreational opportunities featuring; golf, tennis, 
fishing, white water rafting, gliding, hiking/backpacking, camping, hunting, water skiing, bowling, 
snowmobiling, snow skiing (at two nearby ski parks), racquetball, bicycling and motorcycling.

"Join a health care team that is 
committed to patient care in a setting of 
continuous quality improvement. We 
provide ample salaries, benefits, 
training opportunities, vacation, and 
the opportunity to work with a multi-
disciplinary team to further the health 
of Native Americans and the population 
of our communities”.

- Steve Burns, Medical Director

Live and work where the scenery surrounding you is breathtaking…

Happy Spring!  There are 
currently 137 employees on staff!  
This report covers early January 
through early April 2007.

Janey Goodwin resigned her 
position as DNR Clerical Technician 

and has relocated to Yreka.  Julia Woodman was hired on 
12/4 to help out in that department.

Michelle Stark resigned from her position as Dentist 
in the Yreka Clinic on 3/30; we continue to recruit for this 
vacancy.

Dorothy Bridenstine resigned from her position as 
Registered Dental Assistant and Diana Lemos resigned 
from her position as Registered Dental Hygienist in the 
Yreka Clinic on 3/30; we are not recruiting for these 
vacancies at this time.

Austin Hauki was hired on 1/10 to fill in as Receptionist 
for the Happy Camp Clinic.

Gwen Rosenburg was hired on 2/7 as a part time 
Medical Assistant to help out at the Happy Camp Clinic.

Kimberly Guevara was hired as Administrative/
Medical Records Supervisor of the Yreka Clinic on 3/14.

Kayla Super was hired as the Court Appointed Special 
Advocate Volunteer Coordinator on 4/2.  She is taking the 
place of Cheyenne Davis who vacated this position to 
accept the Social Worker III position for the Tribe’s Social 
Services Program in Yreka.

Annie Villa was hired as the Tribal Court 
Administrative Assistant on 4/10.  She will be providing 
support to April Attebury who was recently promoted to 
Tribal Court Administrator/Associate Judge.

We continue to recruit for the hard to fill provider 
positions of Clinic Dentist, Dental Director, Clinic 
Physician and Family Nurse Practitioner for the Yreka 
Clinic.  If you or anyone you know has a California license 
in one of these fields and are interested in the position(s), 
please let us know!



career planning
navigating the Paths to 
Prosperity and Tribal website
academic advising
college course selection
career counseling 
financial aid advising
mentoring
course technical assistance

COMPASS college placement tests are now  available at 
the Happy Camp Community Computer Center to place 
you into the right college course, no matter what your 
current education level is. 

The new web site featuring different job positions at the 
Karuk Tribe is now posted at http://www.karuk.us/test/
index-pp2 with detailed descriptions of what each job 
is and what is required of the person in those positions, 
low and high rates of pay, training/education necessary 
to qualify for the job(s), and which community(s) the 
positions are located. The web site is being continually 
updated and by the end of the three year grant, 100 jobs 
will be placed online.

Give Jim a call at 530-493-2655 or 530-493-5213 or stop 
by the Computer Center Distance Learning Classroom at 25 
Fourth Avenue in Happy Camp. You will be glad you did!

•
•

•
•
•
•
•
•

Sara Spence, Human Resources Manager

As you may recall from the last newsletter, the 
Administration for Native Americans (ANA) awarded 
the Karuk Tribe a $900,000 grant for Karuk Paths to 
Prosperity, a three-year social/economic development 
project that will improve educational and employment 
opportunities in the remote communities of Happy 
Camp, Orleans and Yreka.

One of the projects included in this grant was the 
development of a website that can be accessed by the 
public to see all of the Karuk Tribe’s job listings and 
to be updated over the next three years with interviews 
with these employees regarding their positions.

Gerry Canning, IT Assistant Manager and myself 
have worked together to establish this website and it is 
now available for review and feedback.  To access the 

Want Jobs?
site, visit www.karuk.us and then click on Departments 
& Programs on the left hand side of the page; then click 
on Paths to Prosperity.

Once you access the page; there is information 
about the grant included and several links at the bottom 
of the page.  The hierarchical job list takes you to a page 
listing all jobs within the Karuk Tribe’s departments.  
Positions that are underlined on this page have position 
descriptions available by clicking on the title of the 
job.  If there is an Interview link next to the job title; an 
interview with the employee who holds that position has 
been posted for visitors to read.

We ask that you please take the time to visit the site 
and email me at sspence@karuk.us with feedback you 
have – good or bad. Please be honest so we can make 
necessary improvements.

Paths to
Prosperity

Paths to
Prosperity

Paths to
Prosperity

Paths to
Prosperity

Paths to
ProsperityKaru

k
Karu

k
Karu

k
Karu

k

http://www.karuk.us/test/index-pp2 The more you learn, the more you earn!

Visit Your New Happy Camp Student Services Coordinator!
He’s Here To Help You Plan A New Future!

Jim Burcell, Student 
Services Coordinator 

for Happy Camp

Do you wish to get out of your current job 
and into something more rewarding?

Do you need a change in careers?

Would you like to earn more money at 
work?

Do you feel you have talents which would be 
of better use in another position?

Are you not sure how to “land” that job you 
have been dreaming of?

Are you afraid of trying and failing? 

Jim Burcell, Tribal Member and Student Services 
Coordinator, is now available to assist you in 
finding your way to a better career. He is also here 
to find the right college courses you may need to 
get that job, available locally without having to 
“go away” to college. 

Jim will work one-on-one with you to help make 
your dream a reality. YOU CAN DO IT, and he is 
here to help you through any rough spots. All you 
need to do is try.

Student Services Coordinator staff in Happy Camp 
and Orleans are working with the Tribe’s education 
and TERO departments to assist you with:

Tribal job search according to your talents

•

•

•

•

•

•

•
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Online Karuk Language Classes
Susan Gehr, Language Director

We are in the middle of developing an online Karuk Language Class.  When it is ready, we will post registration 
information to the tribal website and on the Karuk Language email list.  You can subscribe to that email list by sending 
a message to KarukLanguage-subscribe@topica.com

We’re preparing our first lesson for publication online.  Our first lesson will cover some conversation basics and 
have links to a pronunciation guide where you can hear samples of the basic sounds of the Karuk language.

To view a sample of our first lesson, go to http://class.karuk.org/

We hope this class will provide an introduction to the Karuk language and encourage you to use the language 
in your daily life.  No class can by itself create a new generation of future speakers.  But we hope to inspire you to 
continue learning and speaking the language beyond what any class can cover.

The best way to learn a second language is the way we learned our first language – by living in a community of 
native speakers of the language.  With the Karuk language and many other Native American languages, there is no 
community where only the native language is spoken.  But as long as there is one living speaker of the language, it is 
possible to create an environment where one is immersed in the language: the master-apprentice method.  

In 1993, the Advocates for Indigenous California Language Survival (AICLS), designed and implemented the 
Master Apprentice Language Learning Program (MAP). This core program of AICLS trains pairs of people to work 
together for successful language teaching and learning.

An elder and a younger tribal member who are committed to learning the language receive training in one on one 
immersion techniques. The trained team members are then paid stipends so that they can devote the 10-20 hours per 
week necessary to do the work.

Key to the program is the concept that the team live their daily lives together in the language. The teams keep 
journals and AICLS mentors monitor them by regular phone and site visits. For more information and program 
applications, visit http://www.aicls.org/

Master & Apprentice Grant Awarded to Two Orleans Women
Article submitted by Julie Sanders

Two Orleans women received a “Master and 
Apprentice” grant awarded by the Alliance for 
California Traditional Arts (ACTA).  The grant is given 
to a master artist to train a selected apprentice.  Master 
Weaver LaVerne Glaze and Apprentice Laura Sanders 
recently completed their acorn baskets.

An ACTA representative twice visited LaVerne 
and Laura in Orleans to record the progress of their 
weaving.  Now that the baskets are complete, they will 
be displayed in a showcase during the California Indian 
Basketweavers Gathering this June in Nice, California.

The Alliance for California Traditional Arts 
awarded 97 different grants to artists from Siskiyou 
County to San Diego County.  More information about 
ACTA can be found on the web at www.actaonline.
org. 

Karuk Tribal Member and master-weaver, LaVerne 
Glaze, and Karuk descendent Laura Sanders
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th Annual
Mark Titus Memorial

Co-Ed Softball Tournament

July 27-29, 2007
Happy Camp, California

Anyone Interested Contact
Tamara Barnett

(530) 598-2254 or
mtmemorial@yahoo.com

Entry Fee:
$200 by 7-13-07

$250 after 7-13-07

Awards For:
1st, 2nd, 3rd & Sportsmanship
Cash for Male/Female MVP

All proceeds fund scholarship for local High School Student

   Education 
Department  
If you are a Tribal 

Member needing financial 
assistance while attending 
College, please take note that 
the last day to apply for the 
Education Grant Award and 
Housing Rent Voucher for 
the 2007-2008 school year is 
August 1, 2007.  Applications 
may be requested by calling 
Jennifer Goodwin, Education 
Program Coordinator at 1-
800-50-KARUK extension 
2034.  

Applications and forms 
are now available on the 

Karuk Website!

Congratulations 

On January 27th, 
2007 Susan George, a 
Karuk Tribal Member, 
graduated with honors 
from Simpson University 
with a Bachelor of 
Arts in Organizational 
Leadership.  She 
graduated with a 4.0 
grade point average. 
Susan is the daughter of 
Kay George of Etna, and 
the late Rachael George.  

The Karuk Tribe is 
very proud of you!

Susan George!!
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Karuk Tribal Member Troy Tibbett II, 19 years 
old, Grandson of Tribal Member Henry Aubrey, Happy 
Camp and son of Kristen Aubrey (Tribal Member), and 
Troy Tibbett both of Eureka, graduated from Eureka 
High School in 2006. Interested in law enforcement 
he participated in the Humboldt County Sheriff 
Departments Explorer program during his senior year 
before joining the United States Navy. Now an Aviations 
Bomb Specialist Tibbett did his boot camp in Chicago 
Illinois at Great Lakes Naval Base, and attended A 
School in Pensacola Florida, graduating number four (4) 
in his advanced training class. Troy is a traditional drum 
maker and enjoys participating in the brush dances. He 
is stationed in San Diego California. 

Troy Tibbett, II

Sanchez Selected to Evergreen All 
League Basketball Team
Submitted by: Meeko’s mom, Donna Goodwin-Sanchez

Karuk Tribal member 
Michael “Meeko” Sanchez was 
selected to the Evergreen All 
League Basketball Team for the 
2006-2007 season.  He averaged 
17.4 points per games and 8 
rebounds in League play.  Meeko 
recently played in the Final Mike 
Attebery Memorial Basketball 
Tournament averaging 22 points 
per game receiving all-tourney 
recognition.

Meeko’s motivation 
in basketball is focused on 
teamwork, discipline, spirit, and 
he sticks with his team all the 
way.

We look forward to Meeko’s 
senior year at Happy Camp High 
School as a student athlete.

Celebrating Karuk Youth!

Help us celebrate our Tribal Veterans, if you have a family member serving in the 
military or has past history of service; please contact me at 800-505-2785 to submit your 
story to the Karuk Newsletter. 

Yootva,   Erin Hillman
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Dewey Sregon George Jones, Jr.
Born: 3/18/07     

Parents: Irene Miranda & Dewey Jones

Grandparents: Rebecca & the late Jesse Miranda, Harold & 
Noreen Jones

Great grandparents: Eugene & Lorelei Super, Anthony & Elberta 
Jerry, Jimmie and the late Josephine James

We have a new arrival to our family.  He is a special gift 
from God!!!  

Born: October 22, 2006 at 12:45pm.  

He weighed  7 lbs. 1 oz. and was 20 inches long.  

Proud parents: Josh and Geana Hughes. 

Maternal grandparents: Hoop and Rachel George 

Paternal grandparents: Vernadine Hughes and Steve Rohn. 

Landon Joshua Hughes

Sophia Lee Abono
Born: 1/21/07

Parents: Sarah & Paul Abono

Joins Big Sister: Alyssa

Grandparents: Donald & Susan Super

Great Grandparents: Pete & Nancy Super

Seany Carter Hawk
DOB: November 28, 2006 

Parents: Janey Goodwin & Sean Hawk

Grandparents: Jimmie Goodwin & Kristy Goodwin & 
Norman Goodwin

Great Grandparents: Jo Elaine Aubrey & Earl Aubrey

Yupsítanach (Baby) Pages
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Autumn Raye Goodwin
DOB: February 11, 2007

Parents: Daniel J. Goodwin & Ashlee R. King

Paternal Grandparents: Robert N. Goodwin & Barbara Goodwin

Maternal Grandparent: Karen King 

Great Grandparents: Kathi Jones & Norman Goodwin & 

Jimmie Goodwin

Isabell Jean Snapp
Born: 1/22/2007

Weight: 8 lbs. 1 oz.

Parents:  Kasey O’Brien and Babe Snapp of Etna

Grandparents:  Don and Dodie O’Brien of Sawyers Bar and 
Steve and Lois Snapp of Troy, MT.
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Jesse Alec Goodwin, Jr.
Born: September 3, 2004

Parents: Jesse A. Goodwin Sr. & Isha M. Goodwin

Paternal Grandparents: Robert N. Goodwin & Barbara 
Goodwin

Maternal Grandma: Cynthia Robertson

Great Grandparents: Jimmie Goodwin & Dolly Elston & 
Norman Goodwin

Aaxkunish Iithka Landen Goodwin
“Red Feather”

DOB: August 1, 2006

Parents: David R. Goodwin & Amber Ariza

Paternal Grandparents: Robert N. Goodwin & Barbara 
Goodwin

Maternal Grandma: Junalynn Ward

Great Grandparents: Jimmie Goodwin & Norman 
Goodwin

Happy Third Birthday 
TyRee!

LaVine Hendrickson
Born: March 26, 2007, 7:50 PM

LaVine weighed in at 7 pounds 5 ounces and 20 inches long.

Parents: Justin and Chena Hendrickson

LaVine joins big brother Michael, cousins Tucker and Gage Welter, 
and Aunt Yukon. 

Maternal grandparents: Lee and Nell Anderson of Happy Camp 

Maternal great-grandparents: Molly Sakota, and the late Earl Sakota 
of Happy Camp

Paternal grandparents: Charlie and Karen Brown of Happy Camp

Paternal great-grandparents: Frank and Edith Hendrickson of 
Brookings, OR
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OA 45 – Medical Terminology: 
This course covers medical terms as related to 
specific body systems and is designed for pre-nursing 
students, health care clerical support staff, nursing 
assistants, and others desiring a basic knowledge of 
medical terminology. Thurs, 6:00 PM - 9:00 PM

ECE 1 – Introduction to Early Childhood Edu-
cation: 

This course is designed to introduce students to 
the philosophies and formats of early childhood 
education. Tues/Thurs  4:00 PM - 5:15 PM

ECE 4 – Infant Development: 
Infant Development is designed for the parent and/or 
care giver. The course covers infants from conception 
to 36 months. Wed 3:00 PM – 6:00 PM

ECE 6- Child Development: 
The development of children from prenatal through 
the adolescent years with an emphasis on motor skills, 
intellectual, personality, and social development of 
the young child. Tues/Thurs  1:00 PM - 2:15 PM

ECE 26 – Serving Children & Families in Mul-
ticultural Society: 

This course presents and explores Principles and 
Methods of working with diverse groups of young 
children and their families. Mon 3:00 PM – 6:00 
PM

ECE 28 -The Young Child With Special Needs: 
This course offers a survey of a range of atypical 
development that may affect the course of physical, 
cognitive and psychosocial development in the 
young child. Tues 6:00 PM to 9:00 PM

ECE 33 Marriage & Family: 
This course is a study in the importance and function 
of the modern family-- historical and present day 
American, and other family systems. Tues/Thurs  
2:30 PM - 3:45 PM

ECE 40 – School Age Day Care: 
This course focuses on growth, development, and 
behavior of school age children. These concepts 
will be discussed and analyzed to assess practical 
applications to school age day care programs. Wed 
6:00 PM to 9:00 PM

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

ECON 1A- Principles of Macroeconomics: 
This introductory course focuses on aggregate 
economic analysis. Topics include market systems; 
economic cycles including recession, unemployment 
and inflation; key economic measurement tools; 
money and financial institutions; monetary and 
fiscal policy and international trade and finance. 
Mon/Wed/Fri 9:00 AM to 9:50 AM

ENGL 1A: College Composition: 
A composition course focusing on unity, clarity, 
coherence and vitality of expository communication 
within the sentence, paragraph, and essay. Mon/
Wed/Fri 10:00 AM to 10:50 AM

ETHN 1- Ethnic Studies: 
This interdisciplinary course will introduce the 
student to the diverse institutional, cultural, and 
historical issues relating to the past and present 
life circumstances of Afro-Americans, Native 
Americans, Asian Americans, and Hispanic 
Americans. Mon/Wed/Fri 8:00 AM to 8:50 AM

FCS 11 – Nutrition: 
The function of carbohydrates, fats, proteins, 
vitamins, and minerals required by the body and 
their relation to health is studied along with a study 
of digestion, absorption of food, endocrine glands, 
diets for pregnant mothers, children, teenagers, and 
older adults. Tues/Thurs 9:30 AM to 12:00 PM

MATH 56 – Elementary Algebra: 
An introduction to algebra including properties of 
and operations on real numbers, linear equations, 
linear systems, exponents, polynomials, factoring, 
rational expressions, radicals, quadratic equations, 
parabolas and variation. Wed 1:00 PM to 1:50 PM

PSY 1 – General Psychology: 
This is a basic course introducing psychology as the 
scientific study of behavior.  Tues/Thurs 8:00 AM 
to 9:15 AM

•

•

•

•

•

•

Classes available in Happy Camp!

Sign up early for guaranteed enrollment!

Call Jim Burcell or Bob Smith at 493-2655

or COS toll-free at 888-397-4339

Classes held at the Happy Camp Community 
Computer Center Distance Learning Classroom on 
the Happy Camp High School Campus, Room 11.

25 Fourth Avenue • Happy Camp, CA 

Fall semester begins the week of August 20, 2007

Videoconference Courses:

http://www.siskiyous.edu/

Free Counseling 
Available in Happy Camp!
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Earn Your Degree 
 Successful Online 

Learning
Starts Monday July 23rd

From your Internet Connected 
Computer at home!

Thinking of Taking Online College Classes? 
Are You Just Not Sure It’s For You....?  

Give It A Try With Our Help!

Funded by The Administration for Native Americans, Social and Economic Development Grant
Serving Native and Non-Native Americans Alike 

DATE:  STARTS  July 23rd - ENDS  August 17th 

WHEN:  July 23rd   Any time of the day at your convenience!

PLACE:  Any internet connected computer... at any time!

Ever wondered what studying online might be like? Many colleges and universities have begun offering many 
courses online, making it possible to complete a college degree without leaving home. Will it work for you?

The Karuk Paths to Prosperity Project is sponsoring a 4-week fully-online course, “Successful Online 
Learning,” to help students prepare for success as online learners. Fully funded by an Administration for Native 
Americans, there is no registration fee and no required textbooks. Students may access the course over the Internet 
7 days a week, and 24 hours a day with any computer connected to the Internet. Free Internet access and support 
is also provided at the Happy Camp Community Computer Center Monday through Friday, 1:30 pm to 5:30 pm 
and Saturday from 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm.

In addition to identifying personal strengths and challenges for success as an online learner, participants will 
learn what it’s like to join an online learning community and use common tools used for online coursework.

Lessons will begin on Monday, July 23rd and continue through Friday, August 17. Students should expect to 
commit approximately 7 to 10 hours each of the four weeks of the course for reading assignments and activities. 
Because there are no class meetings, course work can be done on a flexible schedule around work and family 
responsibilities.

Contact Rose Bley or Kelly Worcester at the Happy Camp Community Computer Center, (530) 493-5213 or 
rbley@karuk.us before July 23rd to register and to receive additional information on how to begin. 

“See” you online!

Facilitated by Joan Van Duzer, Instructional Technologist, 
Humboldt State University, in partnership with the 
Happy Camp Community Computer Center Staff

To Register, call (530) 493-5213

Free!
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GPRA

• Tell your provider about tests, procedures, 
immunizations or surgeries that you received at 
other locations.

It is important that you keep your scheduled 
appointments with your provider and ask questions if 
there is anything you do not understand .  We want to 
provide good care for you and your children.

If you have questions or concerns about your 
health, please do not hesitate to contact me or your 
health care provider.

Your partner in good health,
Karen Daniels RN

Hello.  My name is Karen 
Daniels.  I am a Registered 
Nurse and have been hired 
by the Karuk Tribe as the 
GPRA Coordinator/Diabetes 
Educator.

What is GPRA?  It stands 
for Government Performance and Results Act which is 
a federal law requiring yearly reports to Congress.  It 
measures how well we deliver health care services to 
our clients.  GPRA emphasizes preventive medicine 
and annual screening examinations.  Your health record 
remains completely confidential.  No names or any 
personal information is ever reported.

What are some of the quality measures we 
check ?  For example:

• Are diabetics getting annual blood 
tests, foot exams, eye exams, and 
routine blood pressure checks?

• Are women 21-64 getting a Pap 
test at least every 3 years?

• Are women 52-64 getting a 
mammogram at least every 2 
years?

•  Are men and women 51-80 being 
checked for colorectal cancer?

•  Are children receiving the 
immunizations they need by the 
age of three years?

• Are adults 65+ and patients with 
diabetes receiving an annual flu 
shot and at least 1 pneumonia 
shot in their lifetime?

• Are all patients being screened 
for and counseled regarding 
alcohol and tobacco use?

Your health is very important 
to us:
• Ask you health care provider if 

you are due for any tests.

• Tell your provider about health 
habits such as smoking or alcohol 
usage.

• Bring all your medications to each 
visit with your provider or an 
accurate list of your medications 
including dosages and how often 
you take them.

Karen Daniels, GPRA Coordinator/Diabetes Educator

If you have news, articles or events you would like 
placed in this newsletter, please submit your information 
to Sara Spence, Newsletter Articles, P.O. Box 1016, 
Happy Camp, CA  96039. Or you may email articles 
and/or photos to sspence@karuk.us or to Rosie Bley 
at rbley@karuk.us.

 All submissions must include your name and 
address. No anonymous articles will be included,  
although your name may be withheld  from the article 
itself with Council approval.

Article deadlines: July 15 for the summer issue, 
October 15 for the fall issue, January 15 for the winter 
issue, and April 15 for the spring issue. These dates will 
be the same every year.

Newsletter 
Articles

Next 
Newsletter 
Deadline is 

July 15!
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Start Off The Tribal Reunion By Joining Us In The 
Second Annual Karuk Fun Run!  

The festivities begin at 9am at the flag pole in front of the Tribal offices on June 23.  We have a 3K 
walking course and a 5K run.

There will be a chance for raffle prizes for all who participate. So come join the fun!  
For more information please contact David Eisenberg, PHN   

530 - 493-1600 ext 2115 or deisenberg@karuk.us

The Nurses Corner
New Vaccine for Women and Girls

David Eisenberg, PHN

HPV (Human Papilloma Virus) is the most common sexually transmitted 
disease in the United States, with approximately 20 million people currently 
infected.  Each year about 6 million men and women become infected with HPV 
and as many as half of the individuals are between the ages of 15-24 years of age.  
There are more than 100 different types of HPV and more than 30 of these viruses 
are sexually transmitted.  HPV is responsible for 70% of cervical cancer and 90% 
of genital warts.  

Most people, who have a genital HPV do not know they are infected, have 
no signs or symptoms, yet they can give the virus to their sex partner. Some types 
of HPV may cause abnormal Pap tests and may also lead to cervical cancer, while 
other types may cause abnormal Pap tests or genital warts.

The surest way to eliminate risk for genital HPV infection is to refrain from any genital 
contact with another individual.  For those who chose to be sexually active, a long-term mutually faithful (one partner)  
relationship with an uninfected partner is most likely to prevent genital HPV infections. 

There is currently an HPV vaccine available and is recommended for 11-12 year-old girls, but can be administered 
to girls as young as 9 years of age.  The vaccine is also recommended for 13-26 year-old females who have not yet 
received or completed the vaccine series.  The vaccine should be administered before the onset of sexual activity.

The HPV vaccine has been  found  to be safe and it has caused no serious side effects.  The vaccine should be 
administered in a series of 3 injections over a 6 month period.  

Even if a  woman has the HPV vaccine, is it very important to  continue to receive regular Pap tests.  They should 
also   continue to practice safe sex (abstinence, monogamy, using condoms, etc.).

Your health is very important to us.  If you would like more information or would like to receive the HPV vaccine, 
Please contact your nearest Karuk Tribal Clinic

Your partners for good health:

David Eisenberg RN          Alyssa Johnson RN         Judy Blind FNP                Kathryn Willett RN

Claudia Ross RN                Karen Daniels RN           Amy Coapman FNP
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 Karuk Tribe of California 

1. Karuk People’s Center Museum
2. Klamath Knot Arts Council
3. H.C. Family Resource Center
4. H.C. Computer Center
5. Evan’s Mercantile & Feed
6. Frontier Cafe and Saloon
7. Ron’s Car Care
8. Clinic Pharmacy
9. G&L Tire and Laundromat
10. Forest Service Ranger Station
11. Napa Auto Parts
12. Double “J” Sports & Spirits
13. The Pizza House

14. Scott Valley Bank
15. Bigfoot Towing
16. Al’s Auto & Glass
17. Jade Springs Development
18. HC Chamber of Commerce
19. Happy Camper Thrift Shoppe
20. Ray the Sign Painter
21. Health & Harmony
22. Parry’s Market
23. New 49ers Mining Co.
24. Siskiyou House
25. Klamath-Siskiyou Art Center
26. Connor Cardlock

ARTWALK   – We’re excited to sponsor our first community-involved Arts Project on Saturday, June 30th from 4 to 
7 PM.  Businesses throughout Happy Camp are participating by welcoming the public into their place, exhibiting art by 
local artists, and offering refreshments to their guests. Each business will be supplied with maps to hand out – the maps 
will give the locations of all 26+ businesses and information about themselves and their featured artist(s).  Out-of-town 
promotions will include newspaper articles, postings, and maybe even Radio and TV ! 

It’s all FREE and designed to offer artists a fun, social opportunity to exhibit their craft!

We encourage all artists to participate ~ please contact your favorite business or call our voicemail 493-2525  and 
we’ll make arrangements for you. If you want on the map and would like to participate, call 493-2525 by June 14.

Participating Businesses...Happy Camp ART Walk
Sponsored by 

The Klamath Knot Arts Council
Celebrating the Arts from Happy Camp!

Saturday, June 30 

4:00 PM to 7:00 PM

2007 Summer Youth Employment Opportunities
The Karuk Tribe of California’s Tribal Employment Rights Office (TERO) announces the 2007 Summer Youth 

Employment Opportunity Program!  Jobs will be available in Yreka, Happy Camp, and Orleans Offices.
Applications and position descriptions will be available starting Monday, May 14, 2007 at 8 AM at all Tribal 

Offices and must be returned no later than Monday, May 21, 2007 at 5 PM.
There will be two groups of six youth hired to work for two and 1⁄2 weeks each at $7.50 per hour during two 

blocks of the Summer.
Block 1 of six youth will start on Monday, June 18, 2007
Block 2 of another six youth will start on Monday, July 9, 2007
All High School Age Youth Are Eligible To Apply  (Tribal Preference Will Apply)
If you have any questions, contact Dion Wood at 493-1600, extension 2030, or email at dwood@karuk.us.

Artists & Businesses, Call 493-2525 to Participate!
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  Michelle Radcliffe, CTAP Outreach Specialist

• Do you have difficulty hearing using a standard telephone?

• Do you have difficulty reaching the telephone before it stops ringing?

•  Do you have difficulty seeing the numbers on a standard telephone, dialing telephone numbers, or remembering 
telephone numbers?

If you answered yes to any of these questions, you can benefit from the specialized telephone equipment of the 
California Telephone Access Program (CTAP).  CTAP provides equipment at no cost to California residents who 
have difficulty hearing, seeing, moving, speaking, or remembering.  You could also benefit from the services of the 
California Relay Service (CRS), which connects people who are Deaf or speech-disabled (Speech To Speech/STS) with 
people who are hearing.  Why is there no cost for our equipment or services?  CTAP and CRS are both state-mandated 
programs that are funded through a small surcharge that appears on all California residents’ monthly telephone bills 
(California Relay Services and Communication Devices Funds).

HOW CAN I GET TELEPHONE EQUIPMENT AT NO COST?  IT’S EASY!

•   Reside in California and have existing telephone service in your home.

• Complete an application and have your doctor or other Certifying Agent (as 
listed on the application) sign it to certify that you have a temporary or permanent 
disability that makes using a standard telephone difficult.

•  Return your application by mail or return it in person to your local service 
center.

THERE IS NO COST OR INCOME REQUIREMENT

Michelle Radcliff is the Outreach Specialist in your area who can visit 
your facility, at no charge, to provide information, a staff in-service, training, 
or presentation about these Programs.  To request a brochure, a presentation, or 
more information, contact Michelle at (530) 226-9412. She will also be at the 
Karuk Tribal Reunion, June 23, 2007.

Certification Forms are also in the coupon section of the Yellow Pages!

Do You Need Special Telephone Equipment?  

Memorial Gathering for Bill Bright
Saturday, May 19th 2007

12 PM, at the Karuk Cemetery, Orleans

Bill Bright, friend and linguist of the Karuk people and the first honorary Karuk tribal member, passed 
away on October 15, 2006.

Burial will be 12 pm at the Orleans 
Cemetery on School House Road in Orleans.

Potluck and community gathering 
immediately following at the Orleans Karuk 
Community Building at 39051 Highway 96, 
Orleans.

Park in the Karuk Community Building 
lot. There is limited parking on SchoolHouse 
Road    available for elders and others who 
cannot walk the short path from the Community 
Building.

Looking forward to your stories, songs, 
poetry, memories, quiet times, and good company.

If you have any questions, please contact Andre Cramblit andrekar@ncidc.org
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Grant Childrens’ Birthday Fun!
Submitted  by Joseph Grant 

Chinese Acrobats, 
Performing and 
visiting with the 
kids on Joseph’s 

birthday.

 Joseph Grant, II 
7/20/06

Fun on Julia Grant’s 
Birthday, 1/11/07

Left: Over the border in  
Mexico

Above: At the A’s 

Right: Visiting the San 
Diego Zoo 

Below Right & Left: 
Mission Santa Barbara 
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KTHA  Raffle Winners
Lisa Haas, Yreka Housing Security Officer

The Karuk Tribe Housing Authority would like to thank everyone who 
supported our recent employee fund raiser. The raffle winners and their prizes 
are:

Lunch at Casa Ramos-Rhonda Albers

Dinner at Casa Ramos-Nick Alexander

One night stay at Hilton Garden Inn, Redding-Dee Cook

25.00 in product at Rays Food Place-Chris Miller

Two 50.00 Feather Falls Casino Food Vouchers-Aaron King and Sheila Robinson

Sunday Champagne Brunch for Two-Dave Nelson

50.00 Coffee Basket from Win River Casino-Charlene Naef

75.00 Coffee Basket from Win River Casino-Michael Moore

Two 50.00 Gift Certificates from Parry’s Market-Chip Thom and Nick Alexander

Rogue River Mail Boat Jet Trip for Two-Chris Miller

Paint Ball excursion for two at Ballers Haven in Medford-Albert Horton

One night stay and dinner for two at Seven Feathers-Dion Wood

Two tickets to the Oregon Shakespeare Festival-Roy Arwood

Dinner for two at Red Lobster-Richard Bailey Jr.

50.00 Timbers Restaurant Gift Certificate at Rolling Hills Casino-Sunday Wilson

One night stay in the Whirlpool Suite at Amerihost Inn-Chris Miller

Two lawn seats at the Britt Festival-Dion Wood

Hello Edward! Since you 
don’t get out much and we 
wanted to see more of you, we 
thought we’d see you in the 
newsletter!

Edward Ince is a 93 year-old much 
loved Tribal Elder

Hello to Mr. Ince!  Quilting at Orleans 

There were all ages - from all kinds of backgrounds - 
beginners as well as really good quilters all working together.  We 
have quilting class the first Saturday of each month at Panamnik 
Center from 9:30am to 4:pm.  The larger group (Orleans/Willow 
Creek) have three day gatherings about every 6 months the last 
one was February 2, 3, &4th at the Karuk Community Room in 
Orleans, the next one will be in October at the Catholic Church in 
Hoopa (at this time it is scheduled for 26, 27, &28th of October). 



Mission Statement
The mission of the Karuk Tribal 
Council is to promote the general 
welfare of all Karuk People, to 
establish equality and justice for our 
Tribe, to restore and preserve Tribal 
traditions, customs, language and 
ancestral rights, and to secure to 
ourselves and our descendants the 
power to exercise the inherent rights 
of self-governance.
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